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On 6th March 2025, the School of Pharmacy at Nalla Narasimha Reddy Education Society’s Group 

of Institutions (NNRG) proudly celebrated National Pharmacy Education Day 2025 under the 

banner “Pharma Anveshan 2025”, in association with the Pharmacy Council of India (PCI). This 

day is observed to commemorate the birth anniversary of Prof. Mahadeva Lal Schroff, who is 

widely regarded as the Father of Pharmacy Education in India. 

The central theme of this year’s celebration was “Entrepreneurship & Startups in Pharma and 

Pharmacy Practice,” reflecting the evolving landscape of pharmaceutical sciences and the growing 

importance of innovation, incubation, and enterprise in the healthcare ecosystem. 

The event was held in the Seminar Hall of the School of Pharmacy, where faculty, students, and 

staff assembled to honour the legacy of Prof. M.L. Schroff, whose contributions laid the foundation 

for structured and formalised pharmacy education in India. The event began with a floral tribute 

to Prof. Schroff and an inaugural address highlighting his vision of pharmacy as a service-oriented 

profession deeply integrated with science and social responsibility. 

The program featured a series of thought-provoking sessions that included: 

 Talks by faculty members on the evolution of pharmacy education, the critical need for 

entrepreneurial thinking in the pharmacy profession, and the role of academic institutions 

in nurturing startup culture. 

 Student presentations and speeches on successful Indian pharmaceutical entrepreneurs, 

case studies of pharma startups, and the potential of emerging technologies such as AI, 

biotech, and telepharmacy in creating new career paths. 

 An interactive panel discussion that emphasised the importance of establishing incubation 

centres, fostering startup ecosystems within academic institutions, and encouraging 

students to pursue innovative ideas beyond traditional pharmaceutical roles. 

Faculty members encouraged students to take advantage of opportunities such as the Startup India 

initiative and various funding schemes provided by the government and private sector for 

healthcare and pharmaceutical innovations. The discussions also addressed regulatory support, 

business planning, and the development of novel drug delivery systems, community pharmacies, 

and digital health solutions. 

The event concluded with a vote of thanks by the organizing committee, appreciating the efforts 

of all faculty members, student volunteers, and the support of PCI. Participants expressed that 

Pharma Anveshan 2025 was both insightful and motivating, igniting a spirit of innovation and 

reinforcing the importance of visionary leadership in the pharmacy sector. 
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